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Thursday 10th December 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Ref: - End of term 
 
We are very close to the end of term and this is my last letter to you of the year. It has 
been a very challenging term in so many ways. I am tremendously proud of how our staff 
and students have risen to the challenges. We have developed new methods of working 
and ensured that safety is at the centre of everything we do. We have also ensured that 
the school continues to run successfully, including holding on-line parents’ evenings and 
information events. I am sure that you would like to join me in thanking and paying tribute 
to our wonderful staff. 
 
 
End of Term arrangements   

 We will be serving Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 15th December (years 8, 9, 10 and 
11) and Wednesday 16th December (year 7). The lunch will be free to all students 
this year; in recognition of their excellent behaviour and hard work this term. 
There will not be any other food on sale to the students on the day that they are 
having their Christmas Lunch. If students do not want the Christmas lunch, they 
will need to bring a packed lunch into school. 

 We will be closing for the end of term at 12.35pm on Friday 18th December. We 
will not be serving lunch that day, however students who are entitled to a free 
school meal will be offered a packed lunch. 

 The last day of term is a non-uniform day. All students will be asked to make a 
donation of £1 to take part. The money will be donated to ‘Young Minds’; a mental 
health charity selected by our school council. 

 
 
During the Holidays 
Please encourage your children to adhere to all of the guidelines around keeping safe 
from Covid while they are not in school. 
 
Next Term 
Students will return to school on Tuesday 5th January. The day will start at the usual times 
for each year group. 
 
Year 11 Mocks 
Our year 11 students will be taking their mocks after the holiday. The mocks will be 
starting on Monday 11th January. The students have already received their timetable. We 
wish them the very best of luck and encourage them to revise hard during the holiday! 
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It has been an incredibly difficult year for us all. I would like to thank you for your ongoing 
support for the school. I do hope that 2021 brings us better news, particularly around the 
roll out of the vaccine process. 
 
I hope that you and your family have a peaceful and safe holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Mr Killeen 
Principal 


